[image: image1.wmf][image: image2.png]


[image: image3.emf]

[image: image4.jpg]



[image: image5.png]



Dear Friends,

“SAY NO TO NO”

An advertisement with the above heading caught my eye one morning recently….

“SAY NO TO NO. Isn’t it time someone got negative about negativity?...The world is full of things that, according to nay-sayers, should never have happened. ‘Impossible’. ‘Impractical’. ‘No’…”

The advert appeared the day after the coming together in Northern Ireland of former adversaries Gerry Adams and Ian Paisley. For all of my adult life (and the adult life of most of us) Ian Paisley has strutted across the Northern Ireland political and religious landscape bellowing “Never! Never! Never!” Now it seems even he has decided to say “Yes!”

We laugh when Jim in “The Vicar of Dibley” responds to any proposal with “Yes. Yes. Yes… No!” or “No. No. No…. Yes!” When David, the Chairman of the PCC, without whose support it seems almost nothing in the village can happen, regularly pours cold water on any new proposal from the Vicar Geraldine Grainger, we laugh rather less, because his negativity is something we recognise much closer to home, and to laugh at him would mean having to laugh at ourselves.

Every community or voluntary organization, not only the Church, has to cope with people who always seem to see the negative side of everything. We can all identify such people (usually it’s Other People!), who are always criticising everyone else and never seem to see the good in anyone or any new idea. As I suggested one Sunday recently, before adding our own personal “stir” to the general pot of negativity, it might be a worthwhile exercise to have a good look in the mirror… 

I know personally just how easy it is to see the negative side of everything and the bad in anyone. Am I wrong to think that you might not be any different?

So I was surprised to read the results of recent scientific survey in which psychologists have found that people aged 55 and older have a less negative attitude than people in their 20s and are generally more positive in their outlook.

This means that, with the average age of our membership being what it is, members of the Church will be generally more positive  in outlook and less negative than the younger generation who are largely absent from our membership. 

This means we have something very valuable to offer to that younger generation … a more positive outlook on life.

This means we have every reason to feel more positive and less negative about Church and Faith.

 “SAY NO TO NO” 

This, it seems to me, is a good way of summarising the message and the attitude of Jesus. Let’s live it! 
We could make a start by looking for the good in the people we criticise instead of only the bad and looking for the positive in any new idea instead of only the negative.

When next we sing the Prayer of St Francis, could we THINK about what we are saying… and about what we are doing… and about how outsiders see us?

Make me a channel of your peace.

Where there is hatred let me bring your love;

Where there is injury your pardon, Lord;

And where there’s doubt, true faith in you.

BOB
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PRAISE NIGHT

In aid of






Sunday:    Almighty God, thank You for entrusting us with the privilege of prayer.  May your Spirit increasingly direct and inspire our worship, thanksgiving, confession and intercession to the glory of Your Son.  Amen
Monday:  Give thanks to God for all that has been accomplished through this winter session and for the work done by the minister and office bearers.   

Tuesday:  Pray for candidates for the Scottish Parliament and local council elections during the next few weeks prior to May’s elections– that they may be given strength and wisdom to campaign with integrity.

Wednesday:  Thank God for all in our Church family and indeed all over our nation who are involved in youth work and pray that they may be strengthened and helped to give encouragement and support to all children under their care. 

Thursday:  Pray for all who are in hospital, awaiting treatment or awaiting results, that God will give them 

healing and peace in their anxiety.  Remember too our older folks who are in Homes because of their state of confusion;   pray for those who look after them that they may show them the love and care they need.    

Friday:  As the school begins the last term in this session pray for young folk facing important examinations and tests that they will be motivated and helped to be well prepared without becoming over-anxious and miss out on other important aspects of their lives.  

Saturday:   Never forget to pray for the world as a whole.   Pray about the on-going situation in Iraq the complex and difficult relations with Iran and the enormous difficulties the armed forces are having in Afghanistan.    Pray also for the many countries in Africa struggling with poverty and disease.    

Rejoice and give thanks that after many years there are signs of peace in Northern Ireland.











Services and Meetings
Sunday 

10:15 a.m. All-age Family Worship (in Hall) 

Followed by Sunday School & Rock Club Groups
11.00 a.m.     Morning Worship (with Crèche) 
5:30 p.m.
Choir Practice

6:15 p.m.
Evening Worship

7:30 p.m.
Rock Solid Club (every 2nd week)

Monday  

7:15 p.m.
The Guild (Oct - March)

Tuesday 

7.30 p.m.
Emmaus 



(Resumes in October)


Wednesday  

Welcome Wednesday 

10a.m – 12noon Coffee Time (1st)

12-2p.m. 
   Chalmers Lunches (3rd)

10 - 11a.m.
   Prayer Time (last)

6:30 p.m.
   Boys Brigade – 


   Anchor boys and Junior Section

7:45 p.m.
   Company Section (Sept. - June)

Thursday     

5:00 p.m.
   Rainbows}
6:30 p.m.
   Brownies } (Sept. - June)

Saturday      

7.30 – 9a.m
  Prayer Breakfast (last of month)    

6:30 – 7:45 p.m Youth Club for 8-10 yr olds

8.00 – 9:15 p.m Youth Club for 11yrs + 



(Meets every 2nd week)

OUR WORSHIP – Special dates to note


MINISTER	SESSION CLERK   			CLERK TO DEACONS COURT


Rev. Robert L Glover 			Mr John Murdoch    			Mr Ian Bulloch


Tel: 812481				Tel: 812469 				Tel: 852717


TREASURER				 ACCESS to the HALL contact		BEADLE


Mrs Janet Farquhar 			Mr Tom Donaldson			Mr Duncan Morgan


Tel: 811863				Tel: 812023				Tel: 812071


FLOWER CONVENER		ORGANIST		 		PRAYER SECRETARY	


Miss Mary Clements			Mrs Pamela Zenati 			Mrs Alice Hood


Tel:  812241 				Tel: 813641 				Tel: 812191


			�    Please recycle this newsletter and care for the earth as God intended 











	


			


			


				    








					    








				       


			        


				        








We welcome contributions to the Church Newsletter. Please note however that these may be edited, summarised or omitted by the minister and editor, as circumstances require. Letters of general thanks and acknowledgement for Church flowers will be posted on the notice board in the Church Hall.





EDITOR'S   NOTE


My thanks to all who have contributed to this issue of the Church Newsletter. 


The next issue will be available on 


Sunday 10th June


Articles for this edition should be with me by 


Sunday 27th May 2007


If you would like to E-Mail news you can contact me on: � HYPERLINK "mailto:chalmerschurch@btopenworld.com" ��chalmerschurch@btopenworld.com� 


or by phone on 819471


Sheila Bulloch








Day of Commitment


Sunday 29th April 2007


With this month’s newsletter you will have received a letter giving details of our Day of Commitment, a response card and envelopes in which we ask you please to return your gift and card.








PASTORAL COVER





Rev Bill BROWN (0131 654 0929) will provide emergency pastoral cover from 5th May (Saturday) until 23rd May (Wednesday)  








Christian Aid celebrates 50th Anniversary - 1957 2007


Special Dates to Remember:


Christian Aid Week 


13th – 19th May


House to House Collections – Volunteers are required for collecting. Please contact Eleanor Willins if you can help (812616)





Christian Aid Forth Bridge Cross


Saturday 23rd June.


This has always been a well attended day out, and a good way to exercise! Sponsor forms will be available soon from Eleanor. 





MINISTER 


Rev. Robert L Glover,


Braemar Villa, 2 Links Road,


Port Seton Tel: 812481


E-mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:rlglover@btinternet.com" ��rlglover@btinternet.com�


(Please respect Monday as the Minister’s day off)





FUNERALS


On 7th April	 Mrs Alice COLQUHOUN, 


				         35 Winton Park





BAPTISM


On 18th March   Lindsay Mackenzie ANDERSON, 				          Links Villa, Links Road



































Have you logged on and looked at our website?


Why not give it a try.


Log onto � HYPERLINK "http://www.chalmerschurch.co.uk" ��www.chalmerschurch.co.uk� and find out more about the Church.











MINISTER


Rev. Robert L Glover


Braemar Villa


2 Links Road


Port Seton


Tel: 812481


e-mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:rlglover@btinternet.com" ��rlglover@btinternet.com�


(Please respect Monday


 as the Minister’s day off)





		        





Sunday 13th May


10.15 a.m.   All-age Family Worship with Rev. Tom 


GORDON


11.00 a.m.   Morning Worship with Rev. Bill BROWN


  6.15 p.m.   Evening Worship with Rev. Tom GORDON





Sunday 20th May


 10.15 a.m.  All-age Family Worship


11.00 a.m.   Morning Worship 


  6.15 p.m.   Evening Worship - All with Rev. Tom 


GORDON


Sunday 27th May 


 10.15 a.m.  All-age Family Worship with Rev. Tom 


GORDON


 11.00 a.m.  Morning Worship with Rev. Bob GLOVER 


	     ORDINATION and ADMISSION OF ELDERS


   5.00p.m    Short Service at Cockenzie House


  6.15 p.m.   Evening Worship with Rev. Bob GLOVER


	(Last evening service until 30th September)





Sunday 3rd June


 10.15 a.m.  All-age Family Worship


11.00 a.m.   Morning Worship with Rev. Bob GLOVER





Sunday 10th June


 10.15 a.m.  All-age Family Worship


11.00 a.m.   Morning Worship with Rev. Bob GLOVER
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The next meetings will be on Thursday 19th April, the speaker will be Isabelle McCausland. Also Thursday 17th May, when the speaker will be Shona Johnston.  Meeting at 10a.m. in Longniddry Inn. All Welcome


         

















Job Vacancy - CAR DUTY


Urgently required - car drivers are needed to help collect the elderly and less able come to Church each Sunday. If you have a car and could help one Sunday each month, please contact John Murdoch. Tel: 812469








Sunday 15th April


10.15 a.m.   All-age Family Worship with Amanda 


JOHNSTON


11.00 a.m.   Morning Worship - with Rev. Bob GLOVER


  6.15 p.m.   Evening Worship - with Ian BULLOCH





Sunday 22nd April


10.15 a.m.   All-age Family Worship


11.00 a.m.   Morning Worship 


6.15 p.m.     Evening Worship - All with Rev. Bob 


GLOVER





Sunday 29th April - DAY of COMMITMENT


 10.15 a.m.  All-age Family Worship


 11.00 a.m.  Morning Worship with Rev. Bob GLOVER SACRAMENT OF HOLY COMMUNION and ADMISSION of NEW MEMBERS


   5.00p.m    Short Service at Cockenzie House


  6.15 p.m.   Evening Worship - Duncan MORGAN 


        Followed by a short SACRAMENT OF 


        HOLY COMMUNION





Sunday 6th May


 10.15 a.m.   All-age Family Worship


 11.00 a.m.   Morning Worship 


   6.15 p.m.   Evening Worship 


- All with Rev. Tom GORDON





        











NEW DEACON


At the Annual Business Meeting on Sunday 18th March, Mrs Pat BERRY was elected to join the Deacons’ Court and Mrs Margaret BELLANY and Mr George ARMSTRONG, were re-elected for a further term. 


After the meeting a most enjoyable lunch was served during which members were invited to discuss ways of increasing our offerings and in particular what should take the place of our Annual Day of Giving.





NEW ELDERS


At the 11am Service on Sunday 27th May, the following, Mrs Janice BULLOCH, Mrs Loreen COURTNEY, Mr Christopher FARQUHAR, Mrs Fiona FARQUHAR, Mrs Elizabeth GLOVER and Mrs Jessie HOBBS, will be ordained and Mrs Anne SUTHERLAND re-admitted to the eldership. We are delighted to have such a varied group of new members joining the Kirk Session. Please be there to support them at the Service of Ordination and Admission if you possibly can and continue to support them in prayer and encouragement in the weeks following. 








“What does the Lord require of you? To act justly and to love mercy and to walk humbly with your God”.   Micah 6 v.8





Thanks 


The Sunday School staff would like to express grateful thanks to all who contributed to the Easter Breakfast to make it such a success. The donations of food and help clearing up were much appreciated. 





Also to the Occasional Choir and soloists who sang excerpts from ‘The Messiah’ at the well-attended Easter evening service.





Margaret Cunningham would like to thank the Church for the flowers received following her recent family bereavement.





We were all dismayed to learn that Pamela had fallen and fractured her wrist on 10th March. We also shared her disappointment that this happened in the run-up to Easter as well as the cancellation of an important organ exam for which she had been working hard. In wishing Pamela a speedy recovery, we also thank those who, often at short notice, willingly offered to help either by deputising at the organ or by helping with leading worship thus allowing the minister to play as well as preach with the minimum of disruption to our worship. A real team effort!











